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CITY OF BOSTON • MASSACHUSETTS 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

MARTIN J. WALSH 

June 13, 2019 

Representative Danielle W. Gregoire 
Chair, Joint Committee on State 
Administration & Regulatory Oversight 
State House, Room 23 
Boston, MA 02133 

Senator Marc R. Pacheco 
Chair, Joint Committee on State 
Administration & Regulatory Oversight 
State House, Room 312-B 
Boston, MA 02133 

Dear Chairwoman Gregoire, Chairman Pacheco, and Members of the Committee: 

Today, I write to you in strong support ofH.2723, An Act relating to fair pay and safe 
workplaces, filed by Representative Daniel Hunt. This bill proposes requiring state contracting 
officers to review a contractor's past compliance with all workplace laws, including health and 
safety standards, wage laws and civil rights laws, before awarding any new contracts. 

The Federal Pay and Safe Workplaces order was created by President Barack Obama in 
2014 to ensure businesses that receive federal contracts do a better job of adhering to labor and  
civil rights laws. Under the order, when federal agencies award contracts of more than $500,000 
to a contractor, they must check whether the company has complied with labor laws. The rule 
simply required that contractors disclose any violations of worker protection laws - the same 
way they have to disclose violations of other laws when bidding for a contract. 

This transparency should be built into all government contracting. However, in yet 
another attack on working families, President Trump signed an executive order revoking the Fair 
Pay and Safe Workplaces order in 2017. This federal abdication of duty makes it all the more 
imperative that we take action here in the Commonwealth. Massachusetts and Boston have 
always been and continue to be leaders in protecting the rights of workers. Now more than ever, 
individual states need to stand up and reinforce government's role in protecting basic worker 
rights that are being stripped at the federal level. Taking this stand is not only important to the 
day to day lives of workers here in Massachusetts, but it also sends a national message to all 
those being negatively affected by federal policy. It says that the Commonwealth is a welcoming 
environment for workers and we will implement policies to ensure that goal. 

This stance is particularly important to the work ofmy Office of Workforce Development 
(OWD). The Office of Workforce Development is an innovative agency that seeks to ensure the 
full participation of all Boston residents in the city's economic vitality and future. OWD funds 
and oversees programs that promote workforce development through education, job training, 
apprenticeship, financial coaching and credit building, career pathways, Adult Basic Education 
and ESOL programs, and meaningful youth employment. Annually, the City of Boston and 
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